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Administration of Donald J. Trump, 2019 

Letter to Congressional Leaders on the Deployment of United States Armed 
Forces Personnel to Libreville, Gabon 
January 4, 2019 

Dear Madam Speaker: (Dear Mr. President:) 

United States Armed Forces personnel have deployed to Libreville, Gabon, to be in 
position to support the security of United States citizens, personnel, and diplomatic facilities in 
Kinshasa, Democratic Republic of the Congo. This deployment of approximately 80 personnel 
is in response to the possibility that violent demonstrations may occur in the Democratic 
Republic of the Congo in reaction to the December 30, 2018, elections there. The first of these 
personnel arrived in Gabon on January 2, 2019, with appropriate combat equipment and 
supported by military aircraft. Additional forces may deploy to Gabon, the Democratic 
Republic of the Congo, or the Republic of the Congo, if necessary for these purposes. These 
deployed personnel will remain in the region until the security situation in the Democratic 
Republic of the Congo becomes such that their presence is no longer needed. 

This action was taken consistent with my responsibility to protect United States citizens 
both at home and abroad, and in furtherance of United States national security and foreign 
policy interests, pursuant to my constitutional authority to conduct United States foreign 
relations and as Commander in Chief and Chief Executive. 

I am providing this report as part of my efforts to keep the Congress fully informed, 
consistent with the War Powers Resolution (Public Law 93–148). I appreciate the support of 
the Congress in these actions. 

Sincerely, 

DONALD J. TRUMP 

NOTE: Identical letters were sent to Nancy Pelosi, Speaker of the House of Representatives, 
and Charles E. Grassley, President pro tempore of the Senate. 

Categories: Communications to Congress : Gabon, U.S. Armed Forces personnel deployment, 
letter. 

Subjects: Congo, Democratic Republic of the : Political unrest and violence; Gabon, U.S. 
military detachment. 
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